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Buffalo Valley Lutheran Parish News  
April 2023 

 

PASTOR’S PARAGRAPHS 
 
Grace and peace to you! 
 

It is so hard to believe that Holy Week begins this Sunday! Palm Sunday marks the beginning 
of the holiest week in the church year. Jesus makes His triumphant entry into Jerusalem, and 
we will wave palm branches and shout “Hosanna! Blessed is the one who comes in the name 
of the Lord!” On Maundy Thursday, Jesus will share a final meal with His closest friends. On 
Good Friday, we will hear the cries, “Crucify him, crucify him,” and Jesus will take his final 
breath! Then there will be silence, and on Easter morning we will shout HE IS RISEN! 
 

Holy Week 
 

PALM SUNDAY: Jesus enters Jerusalem. 
HOLY MONDAY: Jesus freed the sacrificial animals and cleansed the temple. 
HOLY TUESDAY: Jesus taught at the temple. 
HOLY WEDNESDAY: A disciple named Judas Iscariot betrayed Jesus for pieces of silver. 
MAUNDY THURSDAY: The Last Supper with the disciples. Jesus washes their feet. 
GOOD FRIDAY: Jesus was crucified on a cross. Darkness covered the whole earth. 
HOLY SATURDAY: Jesus rested in the tomb. 
RESURRECTION SUNDAY: Jesus is Risen! His death, burial, and resurrection paid for our 
sins and gives those who believe in Him Eternal life. 
 

This week I ask you to join us for Holy Week and Easter services: 
Palm Sunday 
8:30 am Christ’s United 
9:00 am Messiah Lutheran 
10:30 am First Lutheran 
 

Maundy Thursday 
6:00 pm at Christ’s United 
A reminder that the service happens around the meal. 
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Good Friday 
7:00 pm at First Lutheran 
 

Easter Morning 
6:30 am Sunrise Service at Christ’s United (Please dress accordingly, some or all of the 
service may be outside.) There will be a breakfast at 7:30 am. 
8:30 am Christ’s United 
9:00 am Messiah Lutheran 
10:30 am First Lutheran 
 
Peace in Christ, 

The Rev. Curt Wingert 

 

BIBLE STUDIES 

  The weekly Bible studies will take place as follows: 
          
      Monday    Thursday 
      1:30 p.m.   7:00 p.m.   
      First Lutheran  Christ’s United  
      April 3   This study is on hold   
                  April 10 
      April 17 
      April 24 

  
The Monday Bible study is a study on Daniel. The Thursday night Bible study is on 
hold for now. Stay tuned for more information. 
 

Pastor Curt would like to start an evening Bible study. If anyone is interested in 
attending, please contact him.     
 

Our parish will be hosting a Community Easter Egg 
Hunt for ages 0 through 12 on Saturday, April 1, 
beginning at 1:00 p.m.  We are in need of help and 
plastic Easter eggs, candy or some other food that 
can fit inside. Also, we will start setting up for the hunt 

at 10:30 a.m. Donations can be brought to either Christ's United or First Lutheran. For 
more information, please contact Jennifer Keister (570-412-7239). The rain date is 
April 8.   
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                                Holy Week Service Schedule: 
 Palm Sunday Services: April 2 
    8:30 am – CULC 
  10:30 am – FELC 
 

Maundy Thursday, April 6, 6 pm – Meal with Service at CULC 
 

Good Friday, April 7, 7 pm – Service at FELC 
 

Easter Sunday Services: April 9 
                                   6:30 am – Sunrise Service at CULC; 7:30 am – Easter Breakfast  
                                   8:30 am – Easter Sunday Service at CULC 
                                   9:00 am – Easter Sunday Service at Messiah 
                                 10:30 am – Easter Late Morning Service at FELC 
 
   

LENTEN MEALS 

          
Thursday, April 6 – Maundy Thursday Meal & Service – 6:00 p.m.  
Chili, Egg Salad Sandwiches, PB&J Sandwiches (CULC) 

     

COW CASH Offering 
 

Your generosity and support for Cow Cash has been wonderful 

again this year! 

We are waiting to have our final numbers $$$ to see what kind 

of support and help we can give to ELCA Good Gifts Project. 

 As members of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 

(ELCA), we believe that God’s love in Jesus is a gift.  

ELCA Good Gifts is just one way we as a parish are sharing that love with others.   
 

THANK YOU AGAIN FOR SUPPORTING THIS LENTEN CAMPAIGN! 
 

 
Messiah Lutheran Sponsors a Senior Lunch - The XYZ 
Lunch at Rusty Rail will be held on Wednesday, April 12 at 
11:30 am.  XYZ stands for Extra Years of Zest. If anyone would 
like to break bread at Rusty Rail, they will need to call Miriam 
Milbrand at 570-966-1774 so she can give Rusty Rail a count of 

how many people will be attending the event. 
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Community Yard Sale at Messiah Lutheran – There will be a 
Community Yard Sale in New Berlin on May 5th and 
6th.  Messiah will be collecting donations of gently used items, 
beginning April 30th. In addition to selling their unwanted 
goods, they will be selling very wanted baked goods. They 
welcome folks in the Parish to drop off unwanted goods, bake 

some wanted goods, and/or shop ‘til they drop.  
 

FELC NEWS 

Free Community Meal at FIRST 

First Lutheran will be serving a free community meal on Saturday, April 1, from 11:00 
– 12:30. All are welcome! Please enter the door in the alley behind the church. 
Upcoming meals for this quarter will be held on May 6 and June 3. 
 

Easter Offering – April 9 
Any offering marked Easter will be given to the Community Meal. 
 

Sally Rothermel and Libby Loss recently attended a presentation at 
Messiah Lutheran by Christy Ziegler, director of Haven Ministry of 
Sunbury. She explained how they got started, who they are, and what 
are their ongoing needs. Totally funded by donations, they rely on the  

generosity of others to maintain their commitment to providing a safe and healthy 
haven for the homeless of Snyder, Union, and Northumberland counties. They provide 
a temporary home for men, women, and families. They are currently conducting a 
capital campaign to enlarge their facility. If you wish to make a monetary donation to 
this effort, you can send a check to Haven Ministry, 1043 S. Front Street, Sunbury, PA 
17801. Another way you can help them out is by donating items such as food, personal 
care items, and cleaning supplies.  
A detailed list of their needs will be on the hall bulletin board. There will also be a box 
in the hallway in which you can put your donations. As well as providing emergency 
shelter, they also maintain a food pantry to help those in the area with food 
insecurities. We can’t express enough the need this organization has, and the amazing 
service they provide. Please pray for them. Your donations will be very much 
appreciated. Thank you.  
 

Synod Assembly 
First Lutheran is in need of three voting members for the upcoming Synod Assembly 
being held at Susquehanna University on Friday & Saturday, June 16 & 17.  If you 
are interested, reach out to Pastor Curt. 
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Online Giving 
First Evangelical Lutheran Church is excited to announce the introduction of an 
electronic option for making regular offerings. Contributions can now be debited 
automatically from your checking or savings account or processed using your credit or 
debit card. Our new electronic giving program offers convenience for you and provides 
donation consistency for our congregation.  
 
Manage your giving online: 
We are pleased to announce that you can now manage your giving online! Giving 
online is easy and allows you to set up automatic recurring contributions and view your 
complete online giving history from anywhere you have access to the internet. To get 
started simply follow these steps:  

1. Visit the website at www.felcmifflinburg.org  
2. Click on the give button, then  
3. Follow the onscreen instructions to create an online profile and to schedule your 

recurring contributions.  
 
Vanco Mobile App: 
You can also manage your online giving by using the Vanco Mobile App. Download the 
Vanco Mobile App on your smartphone and search for First Evangelical Lutheran 
Church in Mifflinburg, PA and follow the directions. 
 

As you contemplate future contributions, please consider electronic giving. If you have 
any questions, please contact Pastor Curt or the church office (570-966-0266). We 
hope you enjoy this new way to contribute to our ministry!  
 

Altar Flowers 
The cost of altar flowers is now $50.00 for 2 vases instead of $40.00. 
 
Empty Coffee Cans Needed 
We are in need of empty #1 coffee cans for altar flowers.  You may place them on the 
pew in the office hallway. 
 

 
Ministerium Backpack Program 

The churches of the Mifflinburg Ministerium are providing backpacks of food for 
students in the Mifflinburg School District for weekends when they may not have a hot 
meal. First Lutheran will be in charge of filling and distributing backpacks in May/June.  
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FELC GERANIUMS FOR PENTECOST SUNDAY 

 
Pentecost is May 28. A tradition at Pentecost is to celebrate with geraniums. If you 
would like to provide flowers for this custom, fill out the form below. Flowers will be 
provided by Brookside Acres and will include foil. 
 

All orders must be in the First Lutheran office by Sunday, April 23. All flowers need to 
be picked up after the service on May 28.   
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

FELC GERANIUM FLOWER ORDER FORM 
Order Deadline:  April 23 

Return to First Lutheran Church Office 
 
 

Name:______________________________________________________ 

 
 

             QTY                                          4 ½” Pots 

 
 
                   Red Geranium                                                                            $4.50  
       
                    White Geranium                                                                         $4.50 
     
                        Total ____________ 

 
 
In Honor of:___________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
In Memory of:__________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
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CULC NEWS 
 

Condolences 
Our sympathy to the family of Doug Gemberling, 68, who passed away on February 
27.  A faithful member of Christ’s United prior to moving to Camp Hill, Doug was a 
graduate of Mifflinburg High School and Pennsylvania College of Technology. He was 
predeceased by his mother, Joan, and brother, Richard, Jr.  In addition to his wife, 
Pearl, he is survived by his 10 children, 16 grandchildren, his father and stepmother, 2 
brothers, 1 sister and his cat, Buttons. Memorial contributions may be sent to Hope’s 
Haven.  
Notes and cards of condolence can be sent to: Pearl Gemberling, 820 Lisburn Rd., Apt 
104, Camp Hill, PA  17011. 
 

~We also want to express our condolences to Lonnie & Chris Leach and their family 
following the death of his father, Ken Leach, 94, on March 8. 
 

Notes of Appreciation 
Thank you from the Youth at Christ’s United Lutheran Church (4-Bells). The yard sale 
was a hit. It was a short notice, but we pulled it off. Thank you to everyone who 
donated and that helped. Everything was greatly appreciated. We raised $800.00.  

Thank You, Again 😊 
 

Youth News 
Kendra Kline was selected to receive the Kiwanis ASPIRES award for the month of 
February. This monthly recognition showcases students in grades three through five 
who have displayed such positive characteristics as kindness, responsibility, respect, 
acceptance of all others and striving for a safe school environment...all based on the 
school’s anti-bullying program. Students are selected by their homeroom teachers.  
Each of the awardees will receive a special certificate and a personal cash gift at the 
final school assembly. Kendra, daughter of Deken & Traci Kline, represented the fifth 
grade. She is in Mrs. Fontana’s room. She enjoys playing soccer, riding horses and is 
looking forward to going to Texas this summer to a big rodeo. She aspires to become a 
horse trainer. 
 

Summer Camp 
Barry Spangler, who is serving as Christ’s United’s camp person again this year, has 
information on programs for the summer. Brochures are available at our church or on 
the website. Our church will pay up to $150.00 per person for any congregational 
member’s child or grandchild this year. Anyone from our congregation can receive 
“Camel Bucks” from Barry for use at the camp store this summer.  If you have any 
questions, contact Barry (570-966-0406) or the camp office at 570-922-1587 or 
cml@campmountluther.org. You can also check out the camp’s website at 
www.campmountluther.org. 

mailto:cml@campmountluther.org
http://www.campmountluther.org/
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Grocery Cards 
Grocery cards can now be purchased from Idella Zimmerman. Available grocery cards 
in denominations of $25 or $50 will be for Weis Markets, L & L Marketplace, and 
Wenger’s. If you would like to pay by check, it should be made payable to “Christ’s 
United Lutheran Church” and put “Grocery cards” on the memo line. 
 
Offering Envelopes 
We still have not received our offering envelopes (as of the date of this printing). As we did 
last year, I ask that you make any 2023 donations with a check or in an envelope with 
your name on it, so we can give you credit for your offering gift. 
 

CULC Upcoming Meals 
 

 Saturday, April 29 – A ‘Drive Through’ Ham Loaf Dinner is planned for April 29th 
at Christ’s United. The time is 3:30 p.m. until sold out. Advance orders will also 
be taken. Please check our Web Site at www.4bellschurch.com. The Dinner 
includes Ham Loaf, Scalloped Potatoes, Vegetable and Applesauce. 

 

 The workday will take place on Friday, April 28th starting at 9:00 a.m. Please  
 come out on Friday to help mix the ham loaf and form the balls; mix and put the 
 applesauce into containers & get ready for Saturday, etc. 
 Help is also needed the day of the Ham Loaf Supper. At 9:00 a.m, help is needed  
 to cook the ham balls, scalloped potatoes & vegetable. Help is also needed as  
 the day goes on for other duties including making up the dinners and taking them  
 to the cars, as well as clean up.  If you are experienced, that is great; if not, we  
 will provide training! To volunteer to help, please call Kim Blyler at 570-716-5601  
 or email him at kim@4bellschurch.com. If you have any questions, please talk to 
 Kim Blyler. 
 

 Saturday, May 27 – A turkey dinner with all the trimmings. More details will be 
     forthcoming in future bulletins and newsletters. 

 

Synod Assembly 
Christ’s United is in need of a second voting delegate for the upcoming Synod 
Assembly being held at Susquehanna University on Friday & Saturday, June 16 & 
17.  If you are interested, reach out to Pastor Curt or Barry Spangler. 
 
CULC Money Counters 
We are still in need of additional offering counters after worship services. If interested, 
contact Barry Spangler (570-966-0406). 
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Youth NEWS 
 

                                 MACY & Mini MACY 
  Mini-MACY (grades K-5) 
  Contact Sherri Neece for questions or to organize a Mini-MACY  
  Event. 
 

   MACY (grades 6-12) 
                                If you have any questions or want to be involved, please contact  
                                Liz (570-412-5598). 
 

 

SAVE THE DATE: Sunday, July 23 – Thursday, July 27  

Buffalo Valley Parish Evening Vacation Bible School @ Mifflinburg 

Town Park 

2023 Theme -- "Holy Trinity, Wholly Love" 

If you would like to be involved with planning this year’s VBS,  

please contact Ann Beckley or Pastor Curt. Watch for upcoming meeting dates. 
 

 

 

Bulletin board 
 

Weis/Wenger’s Gift Cards Offer 
Gift cards make wonderful gifts for college students, birthdays, weddings, ♥ day, 
holidays, birth of a new baby, a new neighbor….the list is endless….such a useful gift!  
  

 First Lutheran - offers cards in denominations of $25, $50 or $100. Simply make 
 checks payable to “First Lutheran Church” and use them as cash or the grateful 
 recipient can do the same. Don Seebold will even deliver!  Give him a call at  
 966-0727 or 412-1505. YOU receive the full value of the card and then Weis 
 gives 5% & Wenger’s gives 10% of the purchase to the FELC mission fund! 
  
 Christ’s United - $25 & $50 gift cards for Weis, Wenger’s and L&L Marketplace 
 are also available from Christ’s United. If you would like to pay by check, it 
 should be made payable to “Christ’s United Lutheran Church” and put “L&L, Weis 
 or Wenger’s cards” on the memo line. 
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CHRIST’S UNITED 
Winifred Aikey 
Norma Bennett  
Paul Brann 
Phil Crosbie 
Roger Dunkle 
Darlene Endy 
Rozelle DeDe Ensminger 
Amy Evers 
Gary Gemberling 
Pearl Gemberling 
George (Mick) Guffey 
Gary & Janet Hackenberg 
Scott Hummel 
Roy Laudermilch 
Harry Moyer  
Dave Oberlin  
Sam & Ethel Schnure 
Kenneth Shuck 
Lee & Kathy Spangler 

Rita Tinnes 
Tom Watters 

Jessica Wheeler 
Glenn Wiand  
 

The Shut-Ins:  
Winnie Aikey, Florence Boop  
Betty Goss, Barbara Grimooris  
Helen Pirone, Connie Wagner   
 
In an effort to keep the prayer list current, Christ’s United 
will clear their current list on a quarterly basis.  A new list 
will begin in January, April, July, and October. If you 
want to continue an existing prayer request or have a 
new prayer concern, please contact Margie.  
 

 

 

FIRST LUTHERAN 
Cathy Hower Brungard 
Michael Culp 
Amanda Galer 
Ed Libhart 
Logan Roush 
Ken & Pat Smith 
Sybil Spotts 

 

The Shut-Ins: 
Mary Lib Dunkle 
Lois Elliott 
Carol Mensch 
Doris Moll 
Ethel Musser 
James Shipton 
Trena Zeller 

 

The Troops: 
Dylan Harvey 
Thaddeus Miller 
Zachary Miller 
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FELC  

  1 – Maria Kuba 
  3 – Noah Kuba 
  4 – Denny Neece 
  5 – Perri Hull, Harvey Ilgen 
  6 – Karen Fritz, Tessa Woodring 
  9 – Helen Troup  
10 – Darryl Mincemoyer, Sue Smith 
11 – Carter Kerstetter 
        Reagyn Rothermel  
15 – Nancy Snook  
17 – Don Seebold  
18 – Bob Musser  
21 – Catrina Bollinger 
23 – Ray Mincemoyer, Jim Shipton  
24 – Janelle Hicks, Jeffrey Mensch 
28 – Dwayne Reed, Erin Wingert  
29 – Cora Reed 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

            

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CULC  

  1 – Mike Flickinger 
        Joseph Zimmerman  
  4 – Steven Moyer  
  5 – Dylan Yost 
  6 – Kiersten Klose  
10 – Ellary Bunting  
13 – Isaac Marshall  
18 – Courtney Snyder  
20 – Dennis Boop 
        Matthew Zimmerman 
24 – Avery Kline  
25 – Corrin Zechman (Mrs. Colby)  
28 – Betty Goss  
29 – Katherine Hassinger (Mrs. 

Eugene) 
 
 
 

 
 
 

            
 

  

  

 CULC  
  
  2 – Tom & Karen Watters (1977) 

  6 – Steve & Sue Wenner  (1974) 

21 – Greg & Teresa Shuck (1990) 

22 – Andrew & Daphne Clouser (1995) 

23 – Jason & Brandi Zimmerman (2005) 

  

  

 

FELC 
  7 – James & Karen Adams (50 yrs) 

20 – Michael & Donna Hackenberg (49 yrs) 

24 – James & Lori Bailey (46 yrs) 

28 – David & Lori Galer (39 yrs)         

29 – Don II & Tracy Seebold  (23 yrs) 

         

 

 

 

 



12 

 

 
 

VOLUNTEERS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

                                            

Chief Usher: Christian Boyer  
  

CULC  
 
Date: Lay Reader: Communion Asst.:  
4/02 (Palm Sunday, 8:30 am) Lee Spangler Dianne Shuck   

4/06 (Maundy Thurs., 6 pm) Greg Shuck Greg Shuck   

4/09 (Easter Sunrise, 6:30 am) Barry Spangler Barry Spangler   

4/09 (Easter Worship, 8:30 am) Glenn Spangler  Janice Wagner  

4/16 Lisa Lapp Judy Moyer   

4/23 Lee Spangler Bev Catherman  

4/30 Joint Service at Messiah Service at Messiah  
  

                  

                    Sound System: Dave Bickhart               Altar Guild: June Wenrich   

                                          Ushers: Cliff Valentine, Jim Zimmerman      
   ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~    

FELC  
 

Date: Lay Reader: Ushers:  Young Followers:  

4/02 Shirley Heasley  Jane Moore/Kim Wagner Barb Randecker  

4/09 Norm Conrad Don Seebold II/Dave Weaver Shirley Heasley  

4/16 Don Seebold II Harry Boyer/Linda Lewis  Nicole Gessner-Klose  

4/23 Tom Orren  Kim & Jeannie Sawyer Liz Loss 

4/30 Joint Svc at Messiah Service at Messiah Service at Messiah  
 

Acolytes: 

 4/02  Brynn Umholtz       4/09  Erica Boyer                  4/16  Ava McBryan  

   4/23 Hannah Boyer  4/30 Joint Service at Messiah       
    

Chief Usher: Christian Boyer  
 

  Money Counters: Ann Beckley/Nancy Snook       Altar Guild: Ruth Gessner/Marianne Motto  
 
Volunteers, Please Note: If you are scheduled to help with the service and are unable to fulfill your 

responsibility, please contact the head usher. 

If you are scheduled to count money and are unable to do so, please find a substitute. 
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BUFFALO VALLEY LUTHERAN PARISH 
The Rev Curt Wingert, Pastor 

Pastor Curt’s e-mail:  pastorbuffalovalleyparish@gmail.com 

Parish Council Members: Shirley Heasley, Sue Jows, Jennifer Keister,  
                                                           Terry Kline, Kim Sawyer, Barry Spangler 
 

CHRIST’S UNITED LUTHERAN CHURCH  
13765 Old Turnpike Rd., Millmont, PA  17845 

570-922-1860 
 

CULC e-mail: culc@4bellschurch.com 
CULC Website: www.4bellschurch.com 
CULC Facebook:  
https://www.facebook.com/4bellchurch 

 

OFFICE HOURS:  
Monday-Thursday – 9:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m. 

 
STAFF MEMBERS 
The Members of the Congregation,   
     The Ministers 
Matthew Wagner, Organist 
Diane Valentine & Karen    
    Zimmerman, Pianists 
David Swartz & Barry Spangler,  
     Digital Music Arrangers 
Loretta Martin, Custodian 
Margie Dunkle, Secretary/Asst. Tr. 
Dianne Shuck, Treasurer 
Janet Hackenberg, Asst. Treasurer 
Tammy Boop, Financial Recording  
      Secretary 

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Joel Blyler, Worship & Music 
Kim Blyler, Facilities & Administration 
Sue Blyler, Eucharist/Visitation  
Bev Catherman, Eucharist/Visitation 
Joe Dressler 
Jennifer Keister, President, Youth 
Terry Kline 
Teresa Shuck, Inreach/Outreach 
Barry Spangler, Council Secretary, W&M 
Lee Spangler, V Pres, Christian Education 
Idella Zimmerman, Eucharist/Visitation 
 

FIRST EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 
404 Market St., Mifflinburg, PA  17844 
570-966-0266 

 
FELC e-mail: 
felcmifflinburg@gmail.com 
FELC Website: felcmifflinburg.org 
FELC Facebook: First Evangelical    
     Lutheran Church Mifflinburg Pa 

 

OFFICE HOURS: 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday –  
9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
 
STAFF MEMBERS 
Sue Nentwig, Secretary 
Katiann Lloyd, Financial Secretary 
Diane Scott, Director of Music 
Hank Dorman, Sexton 
Carrie Lasoski, Housekeeping 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Jeff Mensch, Council President 
Kim Sauers, Council Vice President 
Linda Lewis, Secretary 
Gloria Mincemoyer, Treasurer 
Jamie Bartlett, Council 
Christian Boyer, Council 
Shirley Heasley, Council 
Sue Jows, Council 
Jane Moore, Council 
Marianne Motto, Council 
Don Seebold II, Council 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:pastorbuffalovalleyparish@gmail.com
mailto:culc@4bellschurch.com
http://www.4bellschurch.com/
https://www.facebook.com/4bellchurch1
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CAMP MOUNT LUTHER 
355 Mt. Luther Lane, Mifflinburg, PA 17844  

Phone: (570) 922-1587E-mail: cml@campmountluther.org 
 

 

Mount Luther is gearing up for the 2023 summer camping season. Registrations are 
now being accepted for all programs until they are filled. Campers who register 
before midnight on April 15th will receive a discount on their camp fee. Or, if you 
bring a friend to camp who’s never been there, you can get 25% off your registration 
fee. Program information and registration available at 
www.campmountluther.org/summer. 
  

This year’s camping season will begin on June 18, 2023. Resident and Day Camps run 
until August 8. There are programs for all ages from kindergarten to senior high, adults, 
and families. Most sessions run for one week, but there are also half-week and day-
only sessions, including a Pick-A-Day Camp and Pick Your Adventure. For more 
information on this summer’s programs, call the camp office at (570) 922-1587 or visit 
the camp’s website at http://www.campmountluther.org. 
  

This year, the camp is offering more traditional programs throughout the summer. The 
Mount Luther experience is a blend of small and large group activities. Campers spend 
most of their time in a cabin group with peer campers and their counselors. A Family 
Camp will be held during the week of July 4 and there is also a Servant And 
Leadership Training camp for senior high. A junior high Pedal, Pack, and Paddle camp 
will allow campers to bike, backpack, and canoe for three days. Tracks allows 
elementary and middle schoolers to spend more time in a specialty area during their 
week.   
  

This year’s theme at Mount Luther is “Holy Trinity, Wholly Love.” Campers and staff will 
enter into the wonder and truth of the Trinity in order to know God more fully and know 
ourselves more wholly. Each day at camp is framed by a question that will open 
participants to an aspect of the Trinity. Through the camp’s method of studying the 
Bible, called “GROW Time,” staff will help campers Gather and Reflect On the Word 
throughout their day, culminating in an evening worship service. Campers also get to 
do crafts, go swimming, play games, camp out, and sing songs during their time at 
Mount Luther. 
 

mailto:cml@campmountluther.org
https://uss-elca.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d95b031da3f683b9838313b44&id=2d97bcabab&e=9465e5a286
https://uss-elca.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d95b031da3f683b9838313b44&id=72d1795a1b&e=9465e5a286


15 

 

Mount Luther Needs Summer Staff 
Camp Mount Luther is now accepting applications for Summer Staff positions. 
Candidates must possess a commitment to Christ, a passion for the outdoors, and 
strong leadership and teamwork skills. We are looking for people who can put the 
needs of others ahead of themselves. The camp is accredited by the American Camp 
Association. If you or someone you know might be interested, please contact  
chad@campmountluther.org or submit an application online at 
www.campmountluther.org/jobs. 
 
CULC Camp Person 
Barry Spangler, who is serving as Christ’s United’s camp person again this year, has 
information on programs for the summer. Brochures are available at the church or on 
the camp’s website. Our church will pay up to $150.00 per person for any CULC 
congregational member’s child or grandchild this year. Anyone from our congregation 
can receive “Camel Bucks” from Barry for use at the camp store this summer.   
 

Health Professionals & Counselors Needed for the 2023 Camp Season 

Camp Mount Luther is looking for counselors and volunteer nurses. To apply: 
cml@campmountluther.org or 570-922-1587. 
 
Attention Young Adults 
A reminder that Camp Mount Luther’s Young Adult Fellowship meets via Zoom on the 
last Wednesday of every month. On April 26, 2023, we will meet at 8:00 p.m. for 
check-ins and Bible study. If you consider yourself a young adult, come join us! 
Questions or want the link? Email jim@campmountluther.org. 
 

Raise the Region 
The results of the 2023 Raise the Region are in, and we nearly reached our $30,000 
goal! We raised $27,654 (12th overall) and we had 144 donors (15th overall). A great 
big thank you to all who donated to camp during Raise the Region. You make ministry 
happen here. Lots of children, youth, and families will get to have a great summer 
camp experience because of your generosity. We are extremely grateful for your 
continuing support as we create memories that last! 
 
Spring Work Day  
Practice stewardship through service at Camp Mount Luther at the Annual Spring Work 
Day on Saturday, May 20, 2023, from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. We need your help 
getting the camp grounds and facilities ready for summer. There will be plenty to do 
and everyone in the family can help! Please bring supplies to do cleaning, mulching, 
raking, and light construction projects such as step ladders, buckets, rakes, etc. A light 
lunch will be served. RSVP by May 15 if staying for lunch to 
cml@campmountluther.org or 570-922-1587. 

 

mailto:chad@campmountluther.org
https://uss-elca.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d95b031da3f683b9838313b44&id=eb979422cd&e=9465e5a286
mailto:cml@campmountluther.org
mailto:jim@campmountluther.org
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Synod news 
 
Lutheran Day at the Capitol 2023  
Mark your calendar and plan to join Lutherans from around the state for a day of 
worship, learning and advocacy on April 27, 2023. Plan to stay for a dinner celebration 
of advocates at the Harrisburg Hilton. Tell your friends and watch here for more 
information and registration. 
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April 2023 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

       

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 1   

11-12:30 
Community Meal-
FELC 

1:00 Easter Egg 
Hunt-CULC 

2  Palm Sunday 

8:30 Worship-
CULC  
9:30 Koinonia 
Kafe-CULC 
9:30 Sunday 
School-CULC 
10:30 Worship-
FELC 

3 
 

 
1:30 Parish Bible 
Study-FELC 

 

4 
 
 
 
6:30 Scouts-FELC 
 

5 
10:00 Hope’s 
Haven-CULC 
 
No Council-FELC   
 
No Chancel Choir-
FELC   

 

6  Maundy    
    Thursday  

 
1:00 WELCA-FELC 
 
6:00 Service & 
Meal-CULC 

7 Good Friday 
 
 
 
 
7:00 Service- FELC 

8 

 

 

9 Easter 
6:30 Worship-
CULC, 7:30 Easter 
Bkfst-CULC 
8:30 Worship-
CULC 
9:00 Worship-
Messiah 
10:30 Worship-
FELC 

10 
 
 
1:30 Parish Bible 
Study-FELC 
 
 

 

11 
 
 
6:30 Scouts-FELC 
 
 

 

12 
10:00 Hope’s 
Haven-CULC 
 
6:30 Chancel 
Choir-FELC  
 

 

13 

 

 
 
 
 

14 

 

 
 
 
 

15 
 
 
 

16 
8:30 Worship-
CULC 
9:30 Sunday 
School-CULC 
10:30 Worship-

FELC  

17 
 
 
1:30 Parish Bible 
Study-FELC 
 
 

 

18 

 
 
6:30 Scouts-FELC 
 
7:00 Council-CULC 

19 
10:00 Hope’s 
Haven-CULC 

 
6:30 Chancel 
Choir-FELC  

20 

May 
Newsletter 
Articles Due 

21 

 
 

22 

 

23 
8:30 Worship-
CULC 
9:30 Sunday 
School-CULC 
10:30 Worship-
FELC 

24 
 
 
1:30 Parish Bible 
Study-FELC 
 
 

 

25 

 

 
6:30 Scouts-FELC 
6:30 Council-
Messiah 

 

26 
10:00 Hope’s 
Haven-CULC 
 
6:30 Chancel 
Choir-FELC  

 

27 
 

28 
9:00 Workday-
CULC 

29 
9:00 Workday-
CULC 
 
3:30 Ham Loaf 
Supper-CULC 

30 
9:00 Joint Service-
Messiah  
 
Fellowship Hall 
Reserved-CULC 
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